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The US Army Alaska has recently completed construction of a unique bank restoration project along Ship Creek on Fort Richardson near Anchorage, Alaska. The bank restoration was required to rehabilitate a gravel roadway that provided access to groundwater wells, which provide water supply for the State of Alaska Fish & Game Department Fish Hatchery.  The project employs the use of both vegetative treatments plus large stones to deflect the main flow in the creek away from the bank and toward a center bar. The stones also result in lower flow velocity near the bank, further protecting the vegetative treatments and allowing small fish an easier route of travel. 

 

Pre- and post-construction GPS surveys of the bank lines and velocity measurements in the thalweg and along the eroded bank will be presented. Of particular interest are the velocities along and around the large stone deflectors. Five stone deflectors are spaced evenly along the 200 feet of bank protection, each composed of three large stones with a small space between each. The desire was to limit the flow velocities along the bank and to also provide access for small fish traveling along the bank. Rootwads provide bank line bio-armoring between the stone deflectors with brush layering, vegetative matting and willow plantings for protection of the repaired slope to the road. The vegetation also provides overhead protection for fish along the bank.
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